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“” FOLLOWING JESUS 9
THE LIGHT OF THE WORLD





Hello and welcome to all of our Cave Questers!  
Thank you for registering your child(ren) to come along on this year’s Vacation Bible School Adventure!  We are excited to have everyone along for the journey.  As we prepare for great adventure, here is some information we thought you would find helpful:

· Our program begins at 9 a.m. each day with a group opening in the sanctuary.  Please drop off your child(ren) with his/her group leader each morning.  Each age group is assigned a color/character combination and there are corresponding color blocks on the floor of the sanctuary.  You will need to sign your child in with his/her leader when you drop them off. 
· Our program dismisses at noon each day.  *If your child is in the PreK age group, you will pick him/her up in the PreK classrooms around the corner and down the hall from the sanctuary. * All other age groups will be dismissed from the sanctuary to OUTSIDE each day.  They will be dismissed in age order, beginning with Kindergarten.  In the event of rain, dismissal will be into the hallway.  You will need to sign your child out with his/her leader.  
· If your child has food allergies, please see the food allergy information sheet.  If you are providing a snack for your child, please make sure it is labeled with his/her name and group assignment.    

· Weather permitting, your child will play games outside each day.  Please have them wear appropriate footwear (i.e., no flip flops). Apply sunblock before you arrive. 
· Each day your child will be introduced to a Bible story and verse that reinforces how we can follow Jesus who is the light of the world.   Several days they will also bring home projects or objects that reinforce these ideas.  Please ask them about what they have learned; they will be excited to share with you! 
· We are encouraging children to memorize the Bible verses they are introduced to during the week.  A list of verses will be sent home on Monday so that you can work on them with your child.  
· On Wednesday we will be tie-dying shirts for your children to bring home!  Your child will assist with tie-dying, and then bring home the shirt in a labeled Ziploc bag. Please wash your child’s shirt per the directions on the bag and have them wear it for the closing program on Friday.  
· Our closing program begins at 11:30 a.m. on Friday.  This is an opportunity to see your child perform one of the songs from the week and to get an overview of what your child has been learning.  A lunch will follow the program.   We will be accepting donations for cookies and bottled water for the lunch; please sign up for what you would like to bring in the entry. 

· We will be participating in a mission project during the week to give back to the community.  Separate information about the mission project will be available during the week of VBS. 
· Music CD’s and DVD’s are available for purchase throughout the week.  Many children enjoy listening to the music long after the program has ended.  CD’s are $10 and DVD’s are $15 and available in the entry.  

· If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to speak with your child’s leader or the director.  
Thank you for entrusting your children to us for this awesome adventure!  We consider it a privilege, and hope they have a wonderful week! 
